
Cut Bank Area Chamber of Commerce Minutes

March 7th, 2018, Regular Monthly Meeting

Cut Bank Chamber Office – Noon
Directors Present: Ric Beals, Michelle Nygaard, Ryan Eney, Jessica Waldner, Calcie Stubbs, Stephanie Eney, Bryan Simons
Executive Director:  Amy Overstreet
Directors Absent: Pat Murphy (Excused), Kristi Rowell (Excused), Don Grubb (Excused) & Jeff Billman (Excused)
Bookkeeper: Todd Eney (Not Present)
Office Assistant: Hannah Evans 
Guests Attending: Kate Atkins & Tom Magarian (Cut Bank Hawk Watch Pilot Project)
Regular Business: The meeting was called to order by President Ric Beals. The minutes from the February 7th meeting were presented for approval. Ryan Eney made the motion to accept and Calcie Stubbs seconded the motion. Being no further discussion, the minutes were approved. 

The financial reports from February 2018 were reviewed. See attached.

Balances’ were reported as follows: Chamber Checking Account $22,948.12; Economic Development Checking Account $13,116.08; Gift Certificate Account $1,626.41; Buckle Account $7,463.99.
Ryan noted that he opened a new checking account at First Interstate Bank and transferred the $7,500.00 from the grant money for the Mercantile building. Amy noted that the pass-through donation money we receive throughout the year has been transferred to the Gift Certificate, Economic Development and Lewis & Clark Accounts and will be listed in next month’s financial report. After reviewing financials, Jessica made the motion to accept the February financials with Michelle seconding the motion. Being no further discussion, the financials were approved. 
Old Business

Economic Development/Public Drug Update: Amy updated that Dan Wilder had been working diligently on the project; he seems to be moving right along. She thinks he will be done sooner than expected. Once he is done, BCE Structural Engineers will travel to Cut Bank to sign off on the structural upgrades. Amy also noted the she filed for the 6 month extension on the grant so we have all bases covered. 

Mercantile Update: Amy updated that the Mercantile is still at a standstill. She talked with Montana DEQ, who will have almost $100,000.00 into this project and they want to get things moving just as does the Chamber. Amy is going to meet with the commissioners and Mike Kittson soon to remind them how much money the Montana DEQ has invested in getting this project rolling. 
Membership Drive: Michelle updated everyone that we are currently at 159 members with 45 non-renewals. She noted that the past two years we have had over 200 members. Amy mentioned sending business’ a ‘past due’ bill to renew; directors felt this was maybe not the right approach in getting people to renew. 
Realtor Hiring Approval for Public Drug: Ric tabled the realtor hiring approval for the Public Drug until a later date. 
Banquet/Citizen of the Year Discussion: Jess and Amy said everything seems to be on track for the banquet, talked about having a committee meeting possibly next week. Amy said that Citizen of the Year article is in the newspaper and also just emailed out today. There is a lot of behind the scenes work happening right now but it seems that everything is right on track. 
New Business
2017 Financial Audit by Utterback Accounting:  Ryan updated that he still has not gotten anything back from Elaine at Utterback Accounting. He is going to check with her again next week and see where she is with getting this done. 
Lewis & Clark Festival Update: Ryan said they are changing a few things this coming year for Lewis & Clark Festival. Instead of having music at the park all night, they hired SHODOWN, to do a teaser acoustic set then head to the street dance to play the rest of the night. Ryan also noted instead of pushing to sell individual buttons, they are going to sell bags of buttons to businesses. This way the business can buy as many buttons as they want and resell them or just give them out. 
Discuss & Approve CB Hawkwatch Funding Request: Guests Kate Atkins and Tom Magarian expressed the need for funding for a long term hawk watch site. They said they are trying to establish a designated site by the coulee and eventually it would tie in with the walking trail. They are looking for at least $500.00, need to know by May. It is a start up site they have going but stressed this could be a great opportunity for Cut Bank to bring extra people to town. After they finished their presentation they left the meeting so board directors could discuss if we want to donate. Amy said we have to be mindful about what we are spending because even though the bank may seem money positive right now, a lot of that is going to be spent on future events in the fall. Being that 4 directors were absent to this meeting, the approval was tabled until next month’s meeting. 
Cut Bank Photo Contest: Amy said we haven’t done the photo contest in two years. She doesn’t have any need in particular for new photos, after some discussion we decided to wait another year on the photo contest. 
Annual Review of Policies and Procedures: In the Chamber of Commerce by-laws it states that policies and procedures must be reviewed by each director. Amy passed around a book with all policies and procedures and each director present signed each page. 
Reminders:
•   Cut Bank Shamrock Shootout – Civic Center, March 9th – 11th 
•   Chamber Up – NAPA, March 13th, 5:30 – 7

•   Event Sponsors for Banquet due – March 22nd 

•   Citizen of the Year Nominations due – April 1st 

•   April Board Meeting – Chamber office, April 11th, 12 -1 
•  Cut Bank Chamber Annual Banquet – Civic Center, April 28th 
Hannah also gave notice of her resignation. She still wants to help with some projects for the chamber through the Annual Banquet as long as her new job will let her. 
With no further business, the meeting was adjourned.

Jessica Waldner
Secretary/Director
